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Minutes of October 11, 2022
Record of Proceedings

The Washington Township Board of Trustees regularly scheduled meeting held at the Washington Township Administration Building, 6200 Eiterman Road, Dublin, Ohio, on October 11, 2022, at 6:00 p.m., with Mr. Jan Rozanski, Chairman, calling the meeting to order, and it opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Roll call – 
Mr. Jan Rozanski, Chair - Present




Mr. Charles Kranstuber, Vice Chair – Present    



Mr. Stu Harris, Trustee – Present 

Oath of Office:

Mr. Rozanski administered the oath of office to Full Time Firefighter Alek Stonerock. 

Chief Alec O’Connell welcomed Firefighter Stonerock to the Department and thanked his family for coming to support their loved one.  

Franklin County Soil and Water/Franklin County Public Health Presentation:  

Mr. Dave Reutter with Franklin County Soil and Water Conservation District and also Mr. Nathan Ralph with Franklin County Public Health, were both present to give the annual updates and presentations.  The information provided is appended to the meeting Minutes.
Append #001
Dublin Food Pantry:

Ms. Denise “Dinky” Youngsteadt-Parrish, Executive Director of the Dublin Food Pantry, was present to request support from Washington Township for the Dublin Food Pantry’s Capital Fundraising Campaign.  The campaign will fund the new building at 6608 Dublin Center Drive and the operating costs. Currently the Food Pantry serves an average of 2,500 individuals monthly but the need for service is much higher.  Currently the Food Pantry is in the basement of the Dublin Community Church, 81 W. Bridge Street, Dublin, OH, 43017.  They have outgrown this space and need a building of their own.  The City of Dublin has contributed $300,000 towards the purchase of the building, and currently 1.3 million dollars has been raised for this project.  The new building will cost 1.6 million.  The capital fundraising campaign is 3.0 million and again this includes operating costs and the construction.  The new Dublin Food Pantry building will be purchased within the next 3 months, with construction to take approximately 6 month.  There is a definite need in the City of Dublin and the stats show this need and the Dublin Food Pantry Board feels it is time to get their own building to serve more individuals.  The new building is 7,700 square foot of space. The Trustees thanked Ms. Parrish for attending the meeting and stated they needed time to discuss the project before making a decision with their support.  
Note:  Mr. Kranstuber recused himself from this portion of the meeting due to the fact his wife serves on the Dublin Food Pantry Board.  






Append #002
Sheriff’s Report:

Deputy Burton Haren was not present and there was no deputy report given.




Opportunity for Resident to Speak:

Ms. Amy Kramb, from the City of Dublin Council, was present to discuss the status of the Brown-Harris Cemetery per the request of Mr. Gene Bostic.  This is an early African-American Cemetery, located just east of the new Ohio State Medical Building on University Boulevard.  There has been rumors of a cemetery in this location for many years and before the start of construction of the OSU Medical Building, an archaeology study of the land was done to confirm the location of the cemetery, and a cemetery has been identified with approximately 22 graves (both adults and children). The graves were not disturbed.  The plans are to double the size of the cemetery boundary, so the graves remain undisturbed.  A fence will surround the area; a monument will be place in the cemetery, along with a sitting bench.  Ms. Kramb distributed the plans for the cemetery to the Board and the plans have been appended to the meeting Minutes.  
The history of the Brown-Harris Cemetery – they were emancipated slaves, freed from a women in Virginia, the emancipation papers were found, the woman gave the Brown’s/Harris’ money to purchase the land here in Ohio, and they were the land owners in the 1820’s, before the Civil War. 
Ms. Kramb said they have followed the descendants and have identified three Brown family and four Harris family descendants and they are still living here in the Columbus area. Those family members have been making all the decisions regarding the cemetery.  There were no grave stone markers found.  
The City of Dublin received a grant for $200,000 to cover the cost of preserving this cemetery.  
The Board of Trustees thanked Ms. Kramb and the City of Dublin for doing all this work.













Append #003

Opportunity for Resident to Speak:

Ms. Peggy Richardson resident 6959 Rings Road, Dublin, OH, was present and asked to whom she should send the bills to for damage done to her house during the Amlin Project.  She stated there has been three power surges during the construction project thus far; the last power surge damaged her furnace, she paid over $1,000 in damages and wants reimbursement.  Mr. Harris recommended giving the claims to her homeowners insurance, for them to investigate the claim, and track down the company responsible (AEP, Spectrum, etc.) and to pay the expenses.  Ms. Richardson did not want to turn the bill over to her insurance company in fear that her homeowners insurance bill would increase.  Trustees asked Mr. Richter to contact the project manager and get this issue worked out. 

Ms. Patricia Gallup resident 6960 Rings Road, Dublin, OH, asked when Rings Road would open, she said the school buses will not pick up children and the post office will not deliver the mail, and asked why the alley is not open.  Mr. Richter stated Rings Road is supposed to open tomorrow, October 12, and he will inquire about the alley not being accessible.  

The Board thanked Ms. Richardson and Ms. Gallup for coming in and bringing these issues to their attention.  
Resolution Joining Soil and Water Conservation and Communities Across Ohio:

Mr. Kranstuber introduced and moved the adoption of the following Resolution:

A RESOLUTION JOINING SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICTS AND COMMUNITIES ACROSS OHIO IN RECOGNIZING THE WEEK OF OCTOBER 16th – 22nd AS STORMWATER AWARENESS WEEK

WHEREAS, urban stormwater runoff impacts water quality in the Scioto River and other creeks and tributaries within Washington Township; and

WHEREAS, population growth, residential and commercial development, and the resulting changes to the landscape will only increase stormwater quality and quantity concerns throughout Ohio; and

WHEREAS, it is currently recognized that control of stormwater quantity and quality is most effectively implemented when people and organizations understand the related causes and consequences of polluted stormwater runoff and flooding, and the actions they can take to control these; and

WHEREAS, the development and implementation of effective, outcomes-based stormwater education and outreach programs will meet the related federal stormwater pollution control requirements and those of the communities they serve so that Ohio continues to be a great place to live, work and play.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Trustees of Washington Township, Franklin, Delaware, and Union Counties, State of Ohio:

Section 1:
The Board of Trustees hereby joins Soil and Water Conservation Districts and Communities across Ohio in recognizing the week of October 16th – 22nd as Stormwater Awareness Week.

Section 2:
It is hereby found and determined that all formal actions of this Board concerning and relating to the passage of this Resolution were adopted in an open meeting of the Board and that all deliberations of the Board and any of the decision making bodies of the Board of Trustees which resulted in such formal actions were in meetings open to the public in compliance with all legal requirements of the State of Ohio.

Mr. Harris seconded the motion, and the roll was called and all members of the Washington Township Board of Trustees voting aye.  Resolution adopted.





#2022.10.11.001











Append #004

Approval of the Minutes 
Motion by Mr. Harris, seconded by Mr. Rozanski, to approve the Meeting Minutes of October 11, 2022, as presented.  Motion passed.  Mr. Kranstuber abstained.  




#2022.10.11.002










Append #005
Approval of the Consent Agenda: 

Motion by Mr. Kranstuber, seconded by Mr. Harris, to approve the following consent agenda items as presented:  
· Bills:  September 15, 2022


$   183,384.53

· Bills:  September 30, 2022


$   892,001.88
· ACH/Electronic Payments: September 2022
$1,549,283.48

· Medical Payments:  September 2022

$   748,552.78
· Payroll:  September 30, 2022


$   459,058.89

· Monthly Payroll:  October 7, 2022

$       8,982.24

· Monthly Financial Report:  August 

Motion Passed
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Append #006
Round Table Discussion:

Department Heads and Trustees gave updated reports and discussions held, but no action was taken during round table.  
Executive Session for Personnel Matters:

Motion by Mr. Kranstuber, seconded by Mr. Harris, to adjourn into executive session for the purpose to discuss the compensation of public employees and to consider the appointment of a public employee/personnel matters as per the request of Township Administrator, Human Resource Manager and per the Ohio Revised Code Section #121.22 (G) (1) at 7:30 p.m. and the roll was called on with all members of the Washington Township Board of Trustees that were present voted aye.  Motion passed. 












#2022.10.11.004
Adjourn Meeting:

Meeting of October 11, 2022, adjourned at approximately 8:30 p.m.

_____________________________________                 _______________________________
Mr. Jan Rozanski, Chair


               
Ms. Joyce E. Robinson, Fiscal Officer
